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There was a legal and regular session of the City Council of the City of Monroe, Louisiana held this date, April 
9, 2019, at the Council's regular meeting place, 400 Lea Joyner Memorial Expressway, City Council 
Chambers/City Hall Building, Monroe, Louisiana. 
                                
The Honorable Gretchen Ezernack, Chairwoman, called the meeting to order and asked the Council Clerk, Ms. 
Riley to call the roll.  
 
Council members present for roll call: Mrs. Gretchen Ezernack, Ms. Juanita Woods, Mr. Michael Echols. 
 
Mr. Kenneth Wilson and Mr. Eddie Clark arrived into the meeting at 6:02 p.m.  
 
Council members absent:  None. 
 
Chairwoman Ezernack declared a quorum. 
 
The Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance were led by Councilwoman Juanita Woods designee, Rev. Aubrey 
Robinson, Sr. Pastor, Tried Stone Baptist Church. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS & SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 
1.  Mr. Echols welcomed everyone present; he announced that tonight was the kickoff of annual Monroe youth 
baseball league in Forsythe park and throughout the community; he thanked everyone for making the fields look 
great, including Truck, Parks and Recreation and volunteers including Kenny O’Neal, Chris Robinson, John 
Landry, Palmer Jarrell and dozens of others that worked hard in their spare time to make the fields better for the 
kids to play. Mr. Echols wished everyone a Happy Easter; Mr. Echols asked Ms. Benjamin to put pictures up on 
screen; he stated he understands that city officials can’t be everywhere all of the time; the pictures displayed the 
drainage problems at the corner of Country Club and Lake Side drive from the storm, this past Sunday; it 
affected five or six houses on the corner, Lynda McGehee, John Cutler, Michael Harvey and some other 
homeowners in that corner; he said it was a substantial drainage issue because of undersized pipes, there is 
bayou that is 100-150 ft away, with a fifteen foot drop and do know this is a problem, that we can solve with 
some time, effort and he asked if Ms. Golden, Mr. Janway and anyone else in the Administration would like to 
come out later this week to meet with some of the neighbors and talk about some of the solutions and maybe 
one or two more opportunities as they have torn down another house adjacent to the bayou; he said whether it is  
a right of way conversation or some other point of access, they need to get to solve this problem, the four, five 
or six houses literally had water at their door steps after a 2-3 inch rain in a matter of 20-30 minutes, and they 
were flooded during the flood of 2016 and would ask that they would come out to work and solve this one small 
problem, that hopefully can solve a bigger problem down the road.  He said he could work with them after the 
meeting but wanted to show examples of what was being seen and some very frustrated and concerned 
neighbors this past Sunday night after the rain.     
 
2.  Ms. Woods welcomed and thanked everyone for coming to the meeting and it’s a beautiful day, unlike 
yesterday, and you have to have the rain with the sunshine and all is well; she thanked Pastor Robinson for 
coming and praying this evening; his church and congregation are one that is behind the efforts going on in 
District 3 as rolled into the third cleanup in district 3, they have all been very successful and there is another one 
scheduled for this Saturday, April 13 from 9a-11am and the rally point is Rose of Sharon Baptist Church, 165 
By pass; she thanked Ms. Golden and her group, as there were several projects needing assistance with and they 
stepped up to the plate, and when the citizens see things being taken care of, it makes it good for all of us; she 
thanked Mr. Janway and his group for keeping her in the loop and are doing a great job of keeping us informed 
as things go on in the community.  She wished everyone a Happy and safe Easter, the children will be out and to 
watch out for them. 
 
3.  Mr. Wilson welcomed everyone from the city and District 4 to the meeting; he thanked Ms. Golden and Mr. 
Holland for the road bumpers placed at South 8th Street and Texas Avenue, as they do help a lot; he asked Ms. 
Benjamin to put pictures up on the screen; he stated he has gotten a lot of calls and showed pics from the 400 
block of Pecan Street where a lady found two ground rattle snakes in that area last year, the house has been 
condemned a while ago, but it is still there and things have happened there and don’t want to put on record what 
happened there a couple of years ago; he showed a picture of illegal dumping and it has been out for two to 
three weeks and in seeing it today, there were kids playing on the sofa and we know that we won’t find the  
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person who put the sofa out, so let’s move it and someone dumped the water meter and it has been there for 
about six weeks; he said it is sad to wake up in the morning to find folks have put notes on your cars and they 
are asking for help and this is why I push so hard to demolition and to put money into demolition to get the 
houses torn down; he said if we are going to contract something out and do know that the men and women are 
working hard and we should contract out the demolition; he showed a picture of South 6th Street across the 
Street from former Councilman Stevenson; Mr. Wilson the house has been condemned, but it is still standing 
and kids are playing in the back yard and enough is enough and the citizens do deserve better and as long as I’m 
here, I will make sure that it gets better and something need to be done and more money need to be put in 
demolition to get the structures torn down, it is an eyesore to the community and for South Monroe. 
 
4.  Mr. Clark had no comments. 
 
5.  Mayor Mayo welcomed each one present; he stated former Governor Kathleen Blanco has had medical 
issues and challenges and a recognition ceremony will be held Friday, April 12, 2019 at Delta Community 
College and our prayers are with her and her family members; he stated there would be a ribbon cutting on 
April 12, 2019 for the mobile library at the Charles Johnson Children’s park and his Administrative Secretary, 
Ms. Ross brought that to them and a person she knows, Ms. Amelia Campbell came up with this idea for the 
kids to come and get books and take them home and read and to bring them back once read, it is an interesting 
concept; he recognized Dee White and Ant Merrells, they put on a lot of events at the Civic center and are glad 
to see the young folks involved in the community to put on entertainment and when we get the event center 
downtown, you will be able to put on a lot more events and look forward to that and your services and progress 
that you bring to the community, and the quality of life that you give to the young people. 
 
6.  Mrs. Ezernack welcomed each one present; she thanked those involved with all the projects at Saul Adler 
related to the ball fields, and the group that Mr. Echols mentioned and Mr. Robert Loftin, who is in charge of 
the girl’s softball league; there has been a lot of effort put into some improvements on the fields and are moving 
forward with the project; she thanked Ms. Johnson and all of his crews and all others that were involved in the 
project; she wished everyone a blessed Easter and to enjoy your family, and hoping for fine weather, as it is a 
little cold on Easter, without the rain would be alright. 
 
Upon a motion of Mr. Clark and a second, by Ms. Woods, the minutes of the Legal and Regular session of 

 March 26, 2019 and the Legal and Special Budget Hearing Meeting of March 7, 2019 were approved 
 unanimously. (There were no public comments).  

 
PRESENTATION: NONE. 
                       

          PUBLIC HEARINGS:     NONE.  
          
PROPOSED CONDEMNATIONS:      Public Comment: NONE.   
 

 ACCEPTANCE OR REJECTION OF BIDS:    Public Comment     NONE. 
 

 RESOLUTIONS AND MINUTE ENTRIES:  
         

 Council:     Public Comment: 
 
(a) Upon a motion by Mr. Clark, second by Mr. Wilson and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 
7418, granting an exception to the Open Container Ordinance to the Blackheart Affiliates LLC (Springniq) 
Spring Picnic pursuant to Monroe City Code Sec. 12-231 D. (Open Container Ordinance), and further providing 
with respect thereto. (There were no public comments). 
 
(b) Upon a motion by Mr. Echols, second by Ms. Woods and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 
7419, granting an exception to the Open Container Ordinance to Harvey Sweet (Hall Street Block Party) 
pursuant to Monroe City Code Sec. 12-231 D. (Open Container Ordinance), and further providing with respect 
thereto. (There were no public comments). 
 
 
 
 



Monroe City Council Legal and Regular Session 
April 9, 2019 
6:00 p.m.  
City Council Chambers-City Hall 
MINUTES 

Page 3 of 7 
 

 
(c) Upon a motion by Mr. Echols, second by Ms. Woods and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 
7420, granting an exception to the Open Container Ordinance to the Chennault Aviation and Military Museum 
(Bulls in the Streets Fundraiser) pursuant to Monroe City Code Sec. 12-231 D. (Open Container Ordinance), 
and further providing with respect thereto. (There were no public comments). 
 
(d) Upon a motion by Mr. Echols, second by Ms. Woods and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 
7421, granting an exception to the Open Container Ordinance to the Northeast Louisiana Arts Council (Blend of 
the Bayou) pursuant to Monroe City Code Sec. 12-231 D. (Open Container Ordinance), and further providing 
with respect thereto. (There were no public comments). 
 
(e) Upon a motion by Mr. Echols, second by Ms. Woods and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 
7422, granting an exception to the Open Container Ordinance to the El Paso Mexican Grill (Cinco De Mayo) 
pursuant to Monroe City Code Sec. 12-231 D. (Open Container Ordinance), and further providing with respect 
thereto. (There were no public comments). 
 
(f) Upon a motion by Mr. Echols, second by Mr. Wilson and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 
7423, authorizing a contract with Allen, Green & Williamson, LLP to provide services as outlined in the Audit 
Engagement Letter for the fiscal years ending April 30, 2019 and 2020 and further providing with respect 
thereto. (There were no public comments). 
 
(g) Upon a motion by Mr. Echols, second by Ms. Woods and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 
7424, authorizing a contract with Allen, Green & Williamson, LLP to provide and apply the Statewide Agreed 
Upon Procedures from the Louisiana Legislative Auditor on the control and compliance areas identified in the 
LLA’s Statewide Agreed Upon Procedures for the fiscal years ending April 30, 2019 and 2020, and further 
providing with respect thereto. (There were no public comments). 
 
(h) Upon a motion by Ms. Woods, second by Mr. Clark and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 
7425, authorizing Proworks Productions, LLC to provide video and television professional services for the 
Monroe City Council and further providing with respect thereto. (Clark) (There were no public comments). 
 

         Department of Administration:    Public Comment:     None. 
     
Department of Planning & Urban Development:      Public Comment:     
 
ADD-ON:  (a)  Upon a motion by Mr. Echols, a second by Ms. Woods and unanimously approved to add to the 
Agenda, a resolution authorizing James. E. Mayo, Mayor, to sign the Monroe Historic District Commission 
Report for the West Monroe Historic/KCS Railroad bridge National Register of Historic Places Nomination 
form and further providing with respect thereto.  (There were no public comments). 
 
Upon a motion Mr. Echols, a second by Mr. Clark and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 7426, 
authorizing James. E. Mayo, Mayor, to sign the Monroe Historic District Commission Report for the West 
Monroe Historic/KCS Railroad bridge National Register of Historic Places Nomination form and further 
providing with respect thereto. (There were no public comments). 
 
Legal Department:    Public Comment:    None.  
 

 Mayor’s Office:      Public Comment:    None.  
 
Department of Public Works:    Public Comment:    None.  
 
Department of Community Affairs:    Public Comment: 
 
(a) Upon a motion by Mr. Echols, second by Mr. Wilson and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 
7427, authorizing Mayor James E. Mayo to enter into an agreement between the City of Monroe and Monroe 
Youth Baseball Association (MYBA) and further providing with respect thereto. 
 
Comments:  Mr. John Landry, citizen spoke regarding both resolutions; he thanked Mayor Mayo, City Council, 
Mr. Janway, Mr. Johnson, Ms. Golden, and Legal for the work done over the last 18 months on the baseball and 
softball fields; he said he believes in a year or so, the fields will be where they are playable for the boys and  
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girls all over Monroe to play baseball and softball when they can and look forward to working with the city to 
provide the opportunity for the citizens; Mrs. Ezernack thanked him and his group for all that they do for the 
community. 
 
(b) Upon a motion by Mr. Echols, second by Ms. Woods and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 
7428, authorizing Mayor James E. Mayo to enter into an agreement between the City of Monroe and the 
Monroe Youth Girls Softball League (MYGSL) and further providing with respect thereto. (There were no 
public comments). 
 
Police Department:    Public Comment:     None. 
 

       Fire Department:     Public Comment:     None.             

 Engineering Services:    Public Comment: 
 
(a) Upon a motion by Mr. Wilson, second by Ms. Woods and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 
7429, accepting as substantially complete work done by and between the City of Monroe and Stripe-A-Zone La, 
LLC, for the City Street Striping Phase III Project, and further providing with respect thereto. (There were no 
public comments). 
 
(b) Upon a motion by Ms. Woods, second by Mr. Wilson and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 
7430, authorizing the Purchasing Manager to Advertise for bids on the Civic Center Parking Lot Improvements 
Project. The estimated cost of this project is $1,006,395.34.  the DBE Goal is 1.26% and source of funds Capital 
Infrastructure Funds. (There were no public comments). 
 
Comments:  Mr. Wilson asked why the DBE goal was low; Mr. Holland said there were not a lot of DBE’s that 
deal with asphalt and this is labor intense and tried to include the storm drain, they could do. Mr. Clark asked if 
this was more than striping the parking lot and Mr. Holland said it was more than that; Mr. Echols said it was a 
lot of deterioration in the parking lot and asked if this is regraded and dig down into the subsurface and fix the 
large holes; he asked how many layers of asphalt or inches will be coated and will it be the entire property; Mr. 
Holland said it was total rebuild and there is drainage work to be done and will remove the existing asphalt, 
solve base failures, normally two layers of asphalt are placed; Mr. Echols asked if the road leading from the 
overpass through the property included in the project; Mr. Holland said just Wood Street and it is not included; 
it does not cover the entire parking, but the front portion, the south side and have alternate bids for the parking 
area on the north end and its included.  Mr. Echols asked if all would be included to fall under the projected 
cost; Mr. Holland said they are hopeful that it would be under the cost to get more done; Mr. Clark asked if it 
would be sealed and Mr. Holland said if you are laying asphalt, then you won’t have to seal because you are 
taking away the existing asphalt, cutting a new base and laying new asphalt, it would be sealed when you place 
new asphalt; the base takes care of the dips and it will be graded to drain, cover the drainage; Mr. Clark asked if 
there was a warranty; Mr. Holland said they have the standard one year warranty. 
 
(c) Upon a motion by Mr. Clark, second by Ms. Woods and unanimously approved to Adopt Resolution No. 
7431, authorizing the Purchasing Manager to advertise for bids on the Water Treatment Plant (WTP) Handrail 
Improvement Project. the estimated cost of this project is $162,250.00.  the DBE goal is 0% and source of funds 
Water Capital Funds. (There were no public comments). 
 
Comments:  Mr. Echols asked for an explanation of the project cost for the handrails; Mr. Holland said this was 
for replacing metal handrails with new ones and also putting in handrails where there aren’t any; this is for the 
existing structure and the new structure will match it; Mr. Echols asked for safety concerns because it is close to 
the golf course and if there was any protection lined up to further protect anything going in the water; Mr. 
Holland said there were nets in the rear and they don’t have any problems with it, because it is seasonal; Mr. 
Echols said his concerns were due to domestic terrorism and those types of things to protect the water source; 
Mr. Holland said the facility is a secure site as it is now and there are cameras; Mr. Clark asked for an 
explanation of the cost for the handrails and Mr. Holland explained that they were aluminum, replacing the 
metal, worn and unsafe handrails; Mr. Clark stated the DBE goal was 0% and asked if there were businesses 
who can help and Mr. Holland said in looking through the DOTD, there is not one listed and this is a specialty 
item; Mrs. Ezernack asked if this specialty item would be for someone out of our area or someone in our area 
that would receive the bid and respond; Mr. Holland said he couldn’t recall, but didn’t think so.   
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BREAK IF NEEDED:       

 
 INTRODUCTION OF RESOLUTIONS & ORDINANCES: 

 
          Public Comment: 

  
(a) Upon a motion by Mr. Echols, second by Ms. Woods and unanimously approved to Introduce an Ordinance 
adopting and amending the Zoning Map for the City of Monroe, Louisiana and authorizing the Clerk to publish 
notice of a Public Hearing to amend the Maison Orleans Planned Unit Development, a ±30.4 acre tract of land, 
presently located in Ouachita Parish and more particularly described as follows:  Lots 1-52, Block A of the 
Maison Orleans Planned Unit Development - APPLICANT: Sunset Realty (PUD 102-13) (There were no public 
comments). 
 
(b) Upon a motion by Mr. Echols, second by Mr. Clark and unanimously approved to Introduce an Ordinance 
adopting and amending the Zoning Map for the City of Monroe, Louisiana and authorizing the Clerk to publish 
notice of a Public Hearing create Century Village Planned Unit Development, Phase 1A, a ±14.449 acre tract of 
land, presently located in Ouachita Parish and more particularly described as follows: Lots A1-A7, of the 
proposed Century Village Planned Unit Development, Phase 1A. - APPLICANT: Southern Lifestyle 
Development (PUD 103-19) (P&Z) (There were no public comments). 
 
(c) Upon a motion by Mr. Clark, second by Mr. Echols and unanimously approved to Introduce an Ordinance 
adopting and amending the Zoning Map for the City of Monroe, Louisiana and authorizing the Clerk to publish 
notice of a Public Hearing rezone a ±3.0-acre tract of land, from the B-1, Neighborhood Mixed Use District and 
R-4, High Density Residential District to B-3, General Business/Commercial located in Ouachita Parish and 
more particularly described as follows: The lots are located in the 700 block of Adams Street and the 1300 
block of DeSiard Street. -APPLICANT: The Renewal Center of Northeast Louisiana, Inc (MA 104-19) (P&Z) 
(There were no public comments). 
 
Comments: Mr. Wilson thanked the organization, DeSiard Street shelter and the work they are doing, it’s been a 
long time coming and congratulations; Ms. Woods thanked them for their work; Mr. Echols thanked them for 
their work including Mr. Lazenby, Mr. Nash and Mr. Wilkins on the work they have done and their continued 
efforts.  Mrs. Ezernack thanked them for everything and the final adoption would be at a future meeting, the 
date can be checked with the Clerk. 
 
(d) Upon a motion by Mr. Echols, second by Mr. Clark and unanimously approved to remove item from the 
agenda to Introduce an Ordinance amendment to Chapter 37, Zoning, of the Code of the City of Monroe, 
Article III Use Districts, Section 37-37 Commercial Use District, Table 3.3 Commercial Districts Permitted and 
Conditional Uses to add Temporary Tent Sales as a Permitted Use and Temporary Tent Sales with Storage or 
Security as a Conditional Use (Minor) in Commercially Zoned Districts. (P&Z) (There were no public 
comments). 
 
Comments: Ms. Woods asked for an explanation of the agenda item; Ms. Poret said there were a few vendors 
during Mother’s day, and Valentines Day will put up a tent and sell some items and last year there was a 
Christmas tree vendor who sells and some of them will put up their tent and take their things down at night, and 
those like the Christmas tree vendor wants to leave their merchandise out at night, but doesn’t want anything to 
happen to it and they want to have someone on site, they want to put a structure like a small trailer for them to 
stay on site to watch their merchandise and there is nothing currently that addresses this in the Ordinance.  
Those who want to put something up to secure their merchandise would have to go through a review process 
before they can get their permits.  They have to get a certificate of occupancy for this.  Mr. Echols asked if this 
would allow them to move a trailer on site as a temporary and they could move a mobile trailer on site at the 
mall parking lot for a month while doing sales; Ms. Poret said, if the Planning Commission approves it; Mr. 
Echols asked for an explanation and stated that right now it is wide open; Ms. Poret said right now they aren’t 
allowing them to do that, because they look at it as something to live in and can understand it for security 
reasons or storage issues, if they get reviewed and the commission put conditions on it and a time frame, 
because the Christmas trees are only out there for two, three weeks; Mr. Echols said they are out there longer 
than that and set up sometimes two weeks before Thanksgiving, so they are there for a solid month and week or 
two; she said it would go before planning commission and they would regulate it with a time limit; Mr. Echols 
said they can have any structure they want, you can have a large; Ms. Poret said within reason; Mr. Echols said 
within reason was not in it; Ms.  Poret said it can be amended.  Mr. Echols asked that they table it to have a  
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minute to make a couple of notations to have more specificity in the Ordinance that allows us to prevent some 
bad things from happening. Initial motions were withdrawn.  A motion to remove item from the agenda. 
 
(e) Upon a motion by Ms. Woods, second by Mr. Wilson and unanimously approved to remove from the agenda 
to Introduce an Ordinance amendment to Chapter 37, Zoning, of the Code of the City of Monroe, Article II 
Definitions and Rules of Interpretation, Section 37-21 Definitions, Article III Use Districts, Section 37-36 
Residential Use District, Table 3.1 Residential Districts Permitted and Conditional Uses , and Article IV, 
Section37-63 Planned Unit Development/Planned Manufacture Home Communities to amend the definition of 
mobile homes, to allow mobile homes that are single wide and no older than twenty (20) years in Planned 
Manufactured Home Communities ONLY and to add Planned Manufactures Home Communities as a use in the 
RMH, Manufactured Home District. (P&Z) 
 
Comments:  Ms. Poret explained there is mobile home park on Harvester that had only a few units on site and 
the owner had it rezoned last year for commercial and would let the few people stay on it until they moved and 
build a commercial structure, he has since sold the property to someone who wants to develop it as a mobile 
home park as it is, but all the pads currently there are single wide and the current ordinance does not allow for 
single wide and in order to develop the mobile home park, they have asked for us to add in the definitions of 
mobile homes, single-wide no older than twenty years can only be allowed in mobile home parks and also 
discovered that mobile home parks listed under mobile home district destinations and are adding it under mobile 
home park district so that they can develop the mobile park and the single-wide will be contained to the location 
on Harvester.  Ms. Woods said her concern was if the trailers are going to be old and dilapidated and bringing 
the neighborhood down, then she has a problem with that and if it will be new and nice, that’s okay; Ms. Poret  
said they could amend that too.  Ms. Woods said to amend it to make it ten years old; Ms. Poret said it could be 
amended tonight.  Ms. Woods said she would motion to go back and revisit it and Legal needs to be involved 
and to make sure that we are upgrading the neighborhood and she withdrew her motion and table it for another 
time.  Mrs. Ezernack asked if this dealt with a mobile home park and not where someone can bring one in on a 
lot and asked if this was still allowed; Ms. Poret said they are allowed in residential areas but they have to be 
double wide, single-wide are only allowed in the parks; Mrs. Ezernack said twenty years is very old for a 
mobile home, especially if it has been moved a time or two.  Mr. Clark said to be clear, people can still buy a 
double wide and put it on a nice lot and we are just talking about singles in a designated mobile home park. 
 
(f) Upon a motion by Ms. Woods, second by Mrs. Ezernack and unanimously approved to Introduce an 
Ordinance amending and adjusting the City of Monroe Operating Budget for the fiscal year 2018-2019. 
(Admin.) 
 

 Comments: Mr. Echols asked for an overview of the total adjustment and said he would have specific questions 
 under certain funds; Mr. Richards explained back in September of last year’s budget amendment number one 
 created a budget deficit in the general fund of $317,000 and the result of budget amendment number two will be 
 revenues exceeding expenditures by $317,000 budget balance end of year; he continued by explaining the 
 budget and adjustments; Mr. Echols asked where did the decrease of fees in sales tax collection come from; Mr. 
 Richard said we didn’t lose, and Stacey said some are capped and will rework the contracts with the 
 municipalities and agencies that are collecting for and no fees were reduced. Mr. Echols asked what line item 
 was being increased in Executive for $12,000; Mr. Richards said it was travel and was reduced from twenty 
 thousand to eight thousand and since identifying more revenue are bringing it back up; Mr. Echols asked if it 
 would be for  this fiscal year 2019, four weeks; Ms. Rowell said they are putting it back at the level it should 
 have been; Mr. Echols said even though a budget has been adopted for the next fiscal year that has it; Mr. 
 Echols asked what the depreciation for the water fund for the $3.6 million dollar adjustment was; Mr. Richard 
 said the depreciation was a little over one point nine million; Mr. Richard explained the adjustments. 

 
 RESOLUTIONS AND ORDINANCES FOR SECOND READING AND FINAL ADOPTION AND 
 SUBJECT TO PUBLIC HEARING:  

 
Open Public Hearing/Public Comment/Close Hearing:  Chairwoman Ezernack opened the public hearing and 
seeing no one come forward, the hearing was declared closed. 
 
(a) Upon a motion by Mr. Wilson, second by Mrs. Ezernack and unanimously approved to Finally adopt  
Ordinance No. 11,926, authorizing the City of Monroe to take Corporeal Possession of the property described 
below and sell to Patricia Cherry all rights, title and interest that the City may have acquired to Lots 29 and 30,  
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Block 39, Unit 9, Booker T. Washington Addition, Ouachita Parish, District 3, Monroe, La, by Adjudication at 
Tax Sale dated July 1, 2011, and further with respect thereto. (Legal) 
 
Open Public Hearing/Public Comment/Close Hearing: Chairwoman Ezernack opened the public hearing and 
seeing no one come forward, the hearing was declared closed.  
 
(b) Upon a motion by Ms. Woods, second by Mrs. Ezernack and unanimously approved to Finally adopt  
Ordinance No. 11,927, amending Chapter 12 Section 181 Entitled “Resisting an Officer” of the Monroe City 
Code, and further providing with respect thereto. (MPD)  
 
Council Comments:  Ms. Woods asked Chief Ellis to speak on the Ordinance; Chief Ellis stated, the change was 
legal detention being added to the Monroe Ordinance and it mirrors the State Statute, bring it in line with the 
State. 
 
 
CITIZENS PARTICIPATION 
 
1.  Ms. Marie Brown, citizen, thanked PEEP, Councilman Wilson’s organization for helping them do a 
community project with the children in the community two weeks ago where they helped over 100 children; she 
announced on Saturday at S.D. Hill, an Easter Egg Hunt activity, located on South 2nd beginning at 12 noon and 
they will be at the recreation center on Burg Jones lane at 2pm doing something with the girls, a mentoring 
program.  She invited everyone out; she asked volunteers for her Mighty Men of Monroe Mentor program to 
work with young boys and will be signing up boys on Saturday. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m., upon a 
motion of Mr. Echols and seconded by Mr. Wilson.  (There were no public comments) 
 
Mrs. Gretchen Ezernack 
Council Chairwoman  
 
Ms. Carolus S. Riley 
Council Clerk 
 
Ms. Jacqueline Benjamin 
Council Secretary 
 
*For extended details on the Council meeting please call the Council Clerk, Monday-Friday at 329-2252; 
also, a recording of the minutes can be sent via email to you. 
 
 
 


